August 15, 1939.

Dear Dr. Allen:

or tomorrow, at the latest, and will close the office. I have given Mr. Falkenstien your forwarding address, will put a notice in the door that the office will be closed until September 1, and also will notify the telephone operator - I believe that will take care of everyone who needs to be notified.

Roger Brice came in this afternoon from Salina to say hello. He is expecting to come back in the fall, and is seriously considering enrolling in Physical Education. He has not yet definitely decided, however. He will need a job, he says. At the same time he was in the office Bob Meredith, of Lincoln, Kansas, came in. He is counting on a job.

I went over to Mrs. Shaad's this afternoon, and have written Mr. DeGroot about the arrangements there. She has a lovely house, and personally I think it is a splendid opportunity for a young couple. She will be very friendly and cooperative, but will not intrude in any way.

Also, this afternoon I treated myself to an inside view of the chancellor's new residence. The painters are still working over there, and they were very willing for me to go through and look around. There seems to be a fire place in every room, and all the bathrooms are done up in pink and green!

Best wishes.

Sincerely yours,

alberte Hulteen

P.S. My cold miraculously disappeared Monday afternoon, thanks to the treatment you gave me Sunday. I do appreciate it - very, very much.